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Coming Events 

Term 2 
Week 9 
14/06 Queen’s Birthday Public Holiday 

17/06 AECG Meeting 
Blaxland East Public School 

17/06 Dance Costume Fitting 
Stage 1 & 2 Dance Group students 

Week 10 
21/06 KHS Year 7 2022 advisor visit 

Year 6 students 

22/06 Longneck Lagoon Excursion 
Stage 2 students 

23/06 Longneck lagoon Excursion 
Stage 3 students 

24/06 Community Kahoot! 

25/06 Principal’s Assembly 
2.00pm School Hall 

25/06 Semester One Reports Issued 

25/06 Last day of Term 2 

Term 3 
Week 1 
16/07 Snaketails incursion 

Years K-6 
More information to come! 
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Principal’s Report Term 2 – Week 8 

Dear Parents, 

Fun 
What a beautiful winter wonderland this week!  Thursday was my first snow day at Leura Public School. 

I know that we had a few staff who also shared their first snow day at Leura Public School too.  It 

was a magical experience. 

I want to thank our community for being so understanding during the disruptions caused by the snow. 

When the school is deemed non-operational it is not an easy decision.  There are many factors that 

need to be considered but the main concern is the safety of the community.  I have to consider the 

safety of students, staff and families driving on the roads through the ice and snow.  It was 

unfortunate that the snow decided to pour heavily at 8am prior to the school day.  I want to thank our 

teaching staff for their collaboration and comradery in supporting the school and students who were 

on site.  Thank you to our families who were compliant and understanding of the situation at hand.  We 

are stronger and more able to overcome challenges together.  Well done Leura Public School. 

Excellence 
At Leura Public School we strive for excellence.  In the past fortnight our school 

has had excellent results in debating, at the Sydney West Cross Country, 

performing at Synergy dance festival, and representation at the district final for 

the Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition.  I am so proud of our 

students.  Thank you to our teachers for their commitment and hard work in getting 

our children ready for these opportunities to excel. 

Congratulations to Ellie for coming first in her event at the Sydney West Area 

Cross Country Carnival.  This is an incredible achievement and we are so proud! 

Learning 
Our school staff is engaged in some professional learning around the text ‘Clarity’ 

by Lyn Sharratt.  We are embarking on a whole school journey towards school 

improvement.  As a collective we want to support, enable and extend our students 

so that they can flourish and succeed at school.  We want our students to be at their best and reach 

their full potential.  Within the text Clarity, there are little sections that our parents and caregivers 

would find useful. 

5 Questions Parents Can Ask Teachers 

1. What is my child learning?

2. How is my child going?

3. How do you know (how my child is doing)?

4. How can my child improve?

5. What supports can I provide and can you provide if my child is struggling? When will we check

in again?

These questions are designed to support parents to engage in their child’s learning. 

5 Questions that Parents Can Ask Their Children 

1. What did you learn today?

2. How do you know?

3. What did you do if you did not understand?

4. How can you improve on your learning?

5. What are you most proud of?

These questions are to support parents in having informative conversations with their children. 
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Engagement 
Thank you to the volunteers who supported us at the Stage 1 Zoo excursion.  This was a successful day 

and our students and staff had a fabulous time.  Well done Mrs. Hutchinson who organised this event. 

Thank you to our kindergarten teachers for their organisation of the Walking Tour of Leura.  This was 

an engaging activity which extended on the mapping lessons being covered in class. 

Attendance 
Regular attendance at school for every student is essential if students are to achieve their potential, 

and increase their career and life options.  Schools in partnerships with parents are responsible for 

promoting the regular attendance of students.  While parents are legally responsible for the regular 

attendance of their children, school staff, as part of their duty of care, record and monitor part and 

whole day absences.  Schools, in providing a caring teaching and learning environment, which 

addresses the learning and support needs of students, including those with additional learning and 

support needs or complex health conditions, foster students’ sense of wellbeing and belonging to the 

school community. 

Below is an excerpt directly from the School Attendance Policy from NSW Department of Education. 

What are the responsibilities of Parents? 

Parents must ensure: 

1.1. Their children of compulsory school age are enrolled in a government or 

registered non-government school or, they are registered with the 

Board of Studies, Teaching and Educational Standards (BOSTES) for 

Home Schooling. 

1.2. Their children who are enrolled at school attend every day the school is 

open for their instruction. 

1.3. They provide an explanation for absences by means such as a telephone 

call, written note, text message or email to the school within 7 days from 

the first day of any period of absence. 

1.4. They work in partnership with the school to plan and implement 

strategies to support regular attendance at school, including 

communicating with the school if they are aware of issues impacting on 

their child’s attendance or engagement with school 

Holidays are not considered as exemptions to student absences.  Vacations are encouraged to be 

taken during the school vacation period.  Applications must be made to the school principal so that 

consideration can be made to issue parents and caregivers with a certificate of extended leave.  

Please contact the school if you require the application form for a certificate of leave.  It is the law 

that our staff must comply with the administration of the school attendance policy so you will notice 

that phone calls will be made if students are not at school over the course of a couple of days with no 

reasonable explanation.  If you should have any questions regarding school attendance please do not 

hesitate to contact our school to speak with me. 

Renaming of our Playground 
I am pleased to announce that our 

playground will be renamed: 

EAST – Kookaburra 

WEST – Bowerbird 

We now look forward to working with 

our mural artist Mr. Tevor McDonald 

to create a beautiful artwork on our brick wall behind the Blue Mountains Water Skink sculpture.  He 

attended Leura Public School last week and provided us with more drawings for the design concept for 

the mural.  Trevor will be commencing his painting of the mural during the September School holidays. 

http://www.austlii.edu.au/au/legis/nsw/consol_act/ea1990104/s21b.html
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/parents/home-schooling.html
http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/parents/home-schooling.html
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Sensory Playground 
I am pleased to let our community know Moduplay have notified us that the work on our new Sensory 

Playground will commence mid – August.  We are very excited about this news and look forward to 

Term 3! 

Staffing – School Administrative Officer  
Our school has finalised the process of recruiting someone to fill the School Administrative Officer 

position.  I will announce the successful candidate to our community next week. 

Reports and Interviews – Malala Class 
Our teachers are currently assessing and writing our Semester One reports.  Our reports will go 

home Friday, Week 10. 

Our parents and caregivers from Malala class will be receiving their reports on Wednesday Week 10 

so that they can have their parent teacher interviews on the Thursday of Week 10.  Last term, our 

class teachers in Malala class had to postpone their interviews and we have rescheduled them for 

Week 10.  A separate note has gone home so that Malala class parents and caregivers can make 

appointments for these meetings. 

During Term 3, teachers in all other classes will be happy to take appointments from parents and 

caregivers who would like to follow up, ask questions or discuss concerns regarding their child’s 

Semester One report.  We will not be hosting another parent teacher meeting. 

Multicultural Perspectives Public Speaking Competition 
Congratulations to our Stage 2 and 3 students in their participation in the Multicultural Perspectives 

Public Speaking Competition.  Last week, we held the school final. Mrs. Katrina Iredale and myself 

found it very difficult to choose our top two representatives.  The quality of the speeches was 

certainly excellent and the topics were well chosen. 

Congratulations to Ruby F, Arwen M, Lily H and Zoe B for their incredible speeches.  They attended 

the local competition at Emu Plains PS on Wednesday 9th June.  Mr. Atkinson accompanied our 

students.  Zoe was the Stage 3 Champion and Ruby was the Stage 2 champion.  Lily received a highly 

commended award.  Well done everyone on a successful event!  Thank you Mr. Atkinson for your hard 

work and organisation with this competition. 

Aboriginal Education and AECG Dates 
I want to advertise the dates for our local AECG Meetings in the Blue Mountains Network.  Our 

meetings start at 4pm.  Any member of the community is welcome to attend.  I am looking to engage 

our ATSI Families in attending these local meetings.  I am proud to announce that Leura Public 

School will be hosting the final AECG Meeting for 2021.  I believe it is important that we are 

connected to Aboriginal Education and that we are actively turning Department of Education policy 

into action.  If you are interested in attending any of these meetings, please do not hesitate to 

contact the school. 

Term 2 Week 4 - 13 May - Warrimoo Public School 

Term 2 Week 9 - 17 June - Blaxland East Public School 

Term 3 Week 4 - 5 Aug. - Springwood Public School 

Term 3 Week 8 - 2 Sep. - Lawson Public School 

Term 4 Week 2 - 14 Oct. - Leura Public School 

Kind regards, 

May Ptolemy 

Principal

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.glinskns.ie%2Fwork-schedule-junior-senior-infants-20th-24th-april-2%2F&psig=AOvVaw1eC8z48XD4ZcAC0q43sPxU&ust=1607914511577000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCKCmiL_6ye0CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAv
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Leura Public School dancers would like to thank the amazing parents who donated baked goods, raffle 

prizes, lolly bags, and items to sell.  We appreciate all your support and hard work.  We would also 

like to thank the wonderful school community for supporting us to achieve our goal – raising $824!  

This is an incredible effort and could not have been done without you all.  This money will go towards 

travel costs and costuming for the dancers.  Lastly the Stage 3 girls went above and beyond to 

organise the fundraiser and we could not be more proud of them.  Thank you girls! 

 

Mrs Farrell 

Dance Coordinator 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Congratulations to our raffle prize winners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING – Term 2 2021 

VALUE OF THE WEEK 
 

Week 9: A Respectful student includes others in games. 
 

Week 10: A Responsible student follows all staff directions. 

NOTES/PAYMENT REMINDER 
To assist families, the following is a list of activities and associated costs, for which permission slips and/or monies are 

to be returned to the school.  If there are any difficult circumstances in regard to any payments by the due date, for 

incursions/excursions, please do not hesitate to contact the school. 
 

EXCURSION/ACTIVITY    AMOUNT   DATE/PAYMENT DUE 
 

Stage 3 Camp – Balance/Final payment   $65.00    Friday 25th June 
 

Mathletics      $8.00    Overdue 
 

Instrumental Music Program: Tuition Term 2  $135.00    Due now 

Instrumental Music Program: Instrument Hire Term 2 $50.00/$5.99   Due now 

Instrumental Music Program: Directors Fee Term 2 $35.00    Due now 
 

Voluntary School Contribution    $50.00  
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This year the Voluntary School Contribution  

charged to school families is $50. 

     Total so far for 2021:  $2833 
 

THANK YOU! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   Leura P&C Association Meetings: 
   Term 3 

     Week 3 - Tuesday, 20th July 

     6.30pm - 8.00pm 

     Week 7 - Friday, 27th August 

     1.30pm - 3.00pm 
 

   Term 4 

     Week 3 - Tuesday, 19th October 

     6.30pm - 8.00pm 

     Week 7 - Friday, 19th November 

     1.30pm - 3.00pm 
 

    Venue will be the spare classroom 

     in the admin building. 

Leura Public School Library Loans - May 2021
Non-fiction is in the lead by a landslide! We 
love facts and figures at Leura Public School!

Non fiction PRC 3-4 PRC 5-6 Junior fiction

Picture books Senior fiction PRC K-2 Graphic Novels
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https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjvrtCbvavhAhVHT30KHfxZDAYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://arti.j-plus.co/fundraising-thermometer-template/&psig=AOvVaw221l2LOxOsvBC3x2oeZ2Gl&ust=1554090648580750
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SKOOLBAG 

Don’t forget to keep up to date with school information by 

having the latest Skoolbag app on your mobile phone or 

computer.  As well as receiving alerts and newsletters 

electronically, you can send your child’s absentee explanations 

and change of contact details to the school directly via the app. 

Following the steps below will ensure your family stays 

connected and up to date with all the latest information. 
 

https://www.moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/installation-

instructions/?fbclid=IwAR3lwOwfo77rmOo5ZyU8heZx2lMpasQqnEm-03-YvMmpJ78Sb5D9dWAzXNo 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Throughout Term 2 Class 5/6 Fairness have been doing a study on Egypt for their Literacy unit.  We 

learnt about Tutankhamen and the mummification process as well as some interesting facts about 

tombe raiders and past Pharaohs.  We had a very lively class Socratic Seminar debating whether or 

not Egyptian mummies should be excavated and then wrote a persuasive text arguing both sides to 

the debate.  With the help of Mrs Manwaring we used the artworks made with Mrs De Croos and our 

class one-pager summaries to create an Egyptian display. 
 

  

https://www.moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/installation-instructions/?fbclid=IwAR3lwOwfo77rmOo5ZyU8heZx2lMpasQqnEm-03-YvMmpJ78Sb5D9dWAzXNo
https://www.moqproducts.com.au/skoolbag/installation-instructions/?fbclid=IwAR3lwOwfo77rmOo5ZyU8heZx2lMpasQqnEm-03-YvMmpJ78Sb5D9dWAzXNo
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Leura Senior Choir will be performing with the PULSE Alive massed 

choir, dance and music event on Tuesday 14th September at Sydney 

Olympic Park!  More information and notes will come out about 

this soon.  Senior Choir meets at Recess on Wednesdays. 
 

The Instrumental Music Program will have spaces for a few 

more students next term.  Instruments available include: 

Trumpet, Flute, Brass and Percussion.  If you would like your child 

to be a part of this successful program, collect an Expression of Interest 

form from the school office or you can download from the school website. 
 

 
 

Our new Penny Whistle groups started this term, with so many students involved we had to buy extra 

instruments!  Penny Whistle group lessons are on Mondays at Lunch and Recess. 
 

PULSE Rehearsal date: Tuesday 31st August 

Rehearsal time: 9.30am – 2.30pm 
 

PULSE Performance date: Tuesday 14th September 

Performance day rehearsals: 8.30am – 4.30pm 

(exact times TBC but be prepared to be at the venue for the full day) 

Performance day time: 7.00pm – 9.30pm  
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LPS Environmental Education

 
At Leura PS we pride ourselves in looking after our school environment.  You will never find any litter 

in our playground as we don’t want rubbish endangering our three endangered species and our school 

totems.  These are: 

The Giant Burrowing Frog, 

The Giant Dragonfly, and 

The Blue Mountains Water Skink. 
 

Each class recycles their paper waste and all fruit scraps are placed in the compost bins.  Our 

Environment Club empty them into the compost bins in our kitchen garden twice a week.  They look 

after the watering of the vegetables and fruit plants, which can be used as ingredients by our 

‘healthy food’ canteen.  

The students learn all about 

protecting our environment in class 

and are involved in National Tree 

Day, World Environment Day, Walk 

to School Day and more.  

We also have a Gardening Club, who 

tend care of our beautiful garden 

beds, Indigenous gardens which are 

looked after by our Indigenous 

students and our grounds are kept in mint 

condition by our wonderful GA, Pete.  You will 

find many native plants surrounding our school, 

which the native birds love to enjoy as well as 

the children and staff.  

Pictured are students from 1/2F, who took the 

time last week to enjoy our Kitchen Garden and 

who enthusiastically helped tidy the garden beds 

and mulch the compost.  They are proud of our 

beautiful environment. 
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